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12.2. 

REPORT 2 - 2022 

To: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

 

The General Committee presents its second report for 2022 and recommends: 

 

 
GC-0036-2022 
That the deputation and associated presentation by Chris Mackie, Resident regarding the 
Waterfront Trail in Port Credit be received. 
 
GC-0037-2022 
That the following items were approved on the consent agenda:  

 12.1. Heritage Advisory Committee Report 1-2022 - January 11, 2022   

 12.3. Accessibility Advisory Committee Report 1-2022 - January 17, 2022 
 

GC-0038-2022  
That the deputation by Jon Neuert, Partner, BSN Architect presented on the renewal of 
Kinsmen Hall, 327 Queen Street South, be received for information.  
(HAC-0001-2022)  
(Ward 11)  
 
GC-0039-2022  
That the request to alter the property at 327 Queen Street South, as per the Corporate Report 
dated December 3, 2021 from the Commissioner of Community Services be approved.  
(HAC-0002-2022)  
(Ward 11)  
 
GC-0040-2022  
That the request to alter a designated heritage property: 169 Lakeshore Road West as per the 
Corporate Report dated December 8, 2021 from the Commissioner of Community Services be 
approved.  
(HAC-0003-2022)  
(Ward 1)  
 
GC-0041-2022  
That the property at 1239 Stavebank Road is not worthy of heritage designation, and 
consequently, that the owner’s request to demolish proceed through the applicable process, as 
per the Corporate Report dated December 9, 2021 from the Commissioner of Community 
Services.  
(HAC-0004-2022)  
(Ward 1)  
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GC-0042-2022  
That the proposal to create pedestrian access along Second Line West as per the Corporate 
Report dated December 8, 2021 from the Commissioner of Community Services, be approved, 
with a condition that the final design be provided to the Meadowvale Village Heritage 
Conservation District Subcommittee prior to construction.  
(HAC-0005-2022)  
(Ward 11)  
 
GC-0043-2022  
That Recommendations MVHCD-0011-2021 to MVHCD-0013-2021 inclusive contained in the 
Meadowvale Village Heritage Conservation District Subcommittee Report 6- 2021 dated 
November 30, 2021 be approved.  
(HAC-0006-2022)  
(Ward 11)  
 
GC-0044-2022  
That Recommendation PCHCD-0012-2021 contained in the Port Credit Heritage Conservation 
District Subcommittee Report 5-2021 dated October 4, 2021 be approved.  
(HAC-0007-2022)  
(Ward 1)  
 
GC-0045-2022  
That Recommendation PCHCD-0013-2021 contained in the Port Credit Heritage Conservation 
District Subcommittee Report 6-2021 dated November 29, 2021 be approved.  
(HAC-0008-2022)  
(Ward 1)  
 
GC-0046-2022  
That the resignation of Melissa Stolarz, Citizen Member dated November 14, 2021 be approved.  
(HAC-0009-2022)  
 
GC-0047-2022  
That the memorandum from Paul Damaso, Director, Culture Division dated December 8, 2021 
entitled "1694 Wedmore Way (Ward 2)”, be received.  
(HAC-0010-2022)  
(Ward 2)  
 
GC-0048-2022  
That the memorandum from Paul Damaso, Director, Culture Division dated December 8, 2021 
entitled "846 Chaucer Avenue (Ward 2)", be received.  
(HAC-0011-2022)  
(Ward 2)  
 
GC-0049-2022  
That the memorandum from Paul Damaso, Director, Culture Division dated December 14, 2021 
entitled "5104 Ninth Line (Ward 10)", be received.  
(HAC-0012-2022) 
(Ward 10) 
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GC-0050-2022  
That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee support the proposed amendments to the 
Traffic By-law and the Administrative Penalty By-law, as outlined in the presentation from 
Matthew Sweet, Manager, Active Transportation regarding Set Fines for Parking, Standing or 
Stopping in Bicycle Lanes.  
(MCAC-0001-2022)  
 
GC-0051-2022  
That Peter Collins be the 2021 recipient of the Phil Green Award.  
(MCAC-0002-2022)  
 
GC-0052-2022  
That the Communications and Promotions Subcommittee Update from Paulina Pedziqiatr, 
Citizen Member be received. (MCAC-0003-2022)  
 
GC-0053-2022  
That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee send a letter to the Province in support of Bill 
54 – Vulnerable Road Users Law.  
(MCAC-0004-2022)  
 
GC-0054-2022  
That the memorandum dated January 6, 2022 from Fred Sandoval, Active Transportation 
Coordinator and Amy Parker, Active Transportation Technologist entitled “2022 Quarterly 
Cycling Program Update (Q1)” and associated presentation be received for information.  
(MCAC-0005-2022)  
 
GC-0055-2022  
That the Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee 2022 Action List be approved.  
(MCAC-0006-2022) 
 
GC-0056-2022  
That the deputation and associated presentation by Matthew Sweet, Manager of Active 
Transportation regarding Micromobility Project Phase 1 be referred to the January 31, 2022 
Accessibility Transportation Subcommittee meeting for further discussion.  
(AAC-0001-2022)  
 
GC-0057-2022  
That the deputation and associated presentation regarding ExpressVote presented by Gus 
Mangos, Election Officer on January 17, 2022, be received for information.  
(AAC-0002-2022)  
 
GC-0058-2022  
That the deputation and associated presentation on the MiWay 2021 Annual Accessibility Plan 
presented by Alana Tyers, Manager Service Development, on January 17, 2022, be received for 
information.  
(AAC-0003-2022)  
 
GC-0059-2022  
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That the deputation and associated presentation regarding the Annual Status Update presented 
by Dan Sadler, Supervisor Accessibility on January 17, 2022, be received for information.  
(AAC-0004-2022)  
 
GC-0060-2022  
That the verbal update regarding the Region of Peel’s Accessibility Advisory Committee 
provided by Carol-Ann Chafe, Vice Chair and Member of the ROP AAC be approved.  
(AAC-0005-2022)  
 
GC-0061-2022  
That the Accessibility Advisory Committee Work Plan be approved as discussed at the January 
17, 2022 Accessibility Advisory Committee meeting.  
(AAC-0006-2022)  
 
GC-0062-2022  

1. That the presentation regarding the BSN Architect Ramp Renewal and Door Widening at 
Kinsmen Hall, 327 Queen Street South to the Facility Accessibility Design Subcommittee 
on December 6, 2021, be received;  

2. That subject to the comments on the presentation, the Facility Accessibility Design 
Subcommittee is satisfied with the initiatives the BSN Architect is undertaking with 
respect to the Ramp Renewal and Door Widening at Kinsmen Hall, 327 Queen Street 
South.  

(AAC-0007-2022)  
 
GC-0063-2022  

1. That the presentation regarding the City of Mississauga and Schmitt Architects Carmen 
Corbasson Community Centre Redevelopment at 1399 Cawthra Road to the Facility 
Accessibility Design Subcommittee on December 6, 2021 be received.  

2. That subject to the comments on the presentation, the Facility Accessibility Design 
Subcommittee is satisfied with the initiatives the City and Schmitt Architects is 
undertaking with respect to the redevelopment of the Carmen Corbasson Community 
Centre. 

(AAC-0008-2022)  
 
GC-0064-2022  
That Tobias Mason Park Washroom matter previously discussed at the December 6, 2021 
Facility Accessibility Design Subcommittee be deferred to the March 7, 2022 Facility 
Accessibility Design Committee for further review and discussion.  
(AAC-0009-2022)  
 
GC-0065-2022  
That the email dated November 3, 2021, from Anita Binder, Stakeholder Member with respect to 
their resignation from the Accessibility Advisory Committee be received.  
(AAC-0010-2022) 
 
 
 
GC-0066-2022 
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That the Realty Services Section in the Corporate Business Services Division of the Corporate 
Services Department be authorized to negotiate with the owners of the following private 
properties, located in the City of Mississauga within the Regional Municipality of Peel, to 
undertake the acquisition of real property interests (fee simple and/or easements) to 
accommodate the installation and long term maintenance of the noise barrier works associated 
with the Rathburn Road East / Ponytrail Drive, Glen Erin Drive and Bloor Street Integrated Road 
Projects: 

 4156 Fieldgate Drive – PCC 176 
 4165 Fieldgate Drive – PCC 180 
 4230 Fieldgate Drive – PCC 175 
 1755 Rathburn Road East – PCC 213 
 1764 Rathburn Road East – PCC 203 
 6520 Glen Erin Drive – PCC 991 
 6679 Shelter Bay Road – PCC 99 
 400 Bloor Street – PCC 44 
 405 Hyacinthe Boulevard – PCC 59 
 725 Vermouth Avenue – PCC 192 
 3345 Silverado Drive – PCC 216 
 285 Michelle Row, legally described under the Land Titles Act as PIN 131610001 

As outlined in the closed session report dated January 7, 2022 from the Commissioner of 
Transportation and Works entitled “Request for Authority to Negotiate with Private Property 
Owners with regards to the City’s Proposed Noise Barrier Works (Wards 3, 4 and 9)”. 
 
GC-0067-2022 

1. That the report dated December 16, 2021 from the City Solicitor titled “Expropriation of 
Citation Place and other City-owned land interests by Metrolinx (Ward 5)” be received for 
information; 

2. That the City Solicitor or her designate be authorized to file a Notice of Arbitration and 
Statement of Claim with the Ontario Land Tribunal (“OLT”) in response to Metrolinx’s 
expropriation of City-owned lands, with the objective of securing full and fair 
compensation for the City in accordance with the Expropriations Act; 

3. That the City Solicitor or her designate be authorized to represent the City at any oral 
arbitration hearing or through written submissions, and to continue pursuing discussions 
with Metrolinx to ensure the City’s interests are fully addressed, protected and settled. 

 

 

 

 

 


